

Mental Health Task Group Meeting 14.12.15

At Kingston Quaker Centre

Present:

Graham Goldspring, Chair	GG	Sophie Bird (HWK Community	SB
		Engagement Officer)	
Alan Moss	Α	Sue Ilsley	SI
	Moss		
Mari Cameron Taber	MCT	Joanna Newton (Alzheimer's	JN
		Society Kingston)	
Jo Boxer	JB	Tony Williams	TW
Tracy Wicker	TW	David Wise	DW
Jackie Kaye	JK	Barbara Briggs	BB
Matt Hatton KCAH	MH	Jeffery Vanhek	JV
Simon Montague Taylor (Mind	SMT	Sylvie Ford (RBK Joint Mental	SF, RR
in Kingston)		Health Commissioning Lead) and	
		Rachael Rowan	
Keith Marshall	KM		

ITEM		Action
1.	Welcome and Apologies	
	GG welcomed the Mental Health Task Group members. Apologies were received from Anne Mc Farlane, Paul Summerton, (Hestia) and Sonia Marquart (SPEAR Homeless Health Outreach Service)	
2.	 SB reported that the group had received dementia awareness training from Joanna Newton, Alzheimer's Society Kingston. If anyone missed out and would like Dementia Awareness training contact Sophie and it will be arranged with Alzheimer's Society Kingston 	
3.	Sylvie ford present to explain SWLSTG Transformation Programme August Update Information and views provided by Sylvie Kingston is fully part of the collaborative commissioning program which includes the 5 Clinical Commissioning Groups	



across SW London.

- The 5 CCGs are all moving in line with national policy.
- They are going through the process of planning and ensuring the Transformation Program is clinically safe and appropriate.
- The aim is to ensure there are good Kingston mental health services at primary care level. At Surbiton Health Centre there is a specialist mental health GP- any GP can contact him if they have a patient with mental health illness and they are not sure of which process to follow.
- It is desired that people have quick access to a quality mental health service- not to stay in secondary care but to be in primary care. The aim is to expand primary care services to accommodate this. A measure of success would be positive friends & family Test results.
- The Crisis Care Concordat has been developed Sophie will circulate this to group members.
- Regarding mental health services for older people, it is desired that the services should look at physical health alongside mental health so there is parity of esteem. Generic services should skill up so that primary care especially can deliver mental health support
- There is a new Memory service at Surbiton Health centre
- The CCG has been given new funding to increase Parity Of Esteem (treating physical health the same as mental health)
- They have also been allocated around 1 million pounds to support primary care and third sector organisations
- There is planned to be six hundred million pounds extra funding nationally for the mental health services.
- All mental health commissioning intentions are on the CCG website
- The CCG has a very good relationship with the police service. They have reported that they mostly deal with issues relating to mental health and domestic abuse.
- There will now be police triage A member of the Community Mental Health Team will go out with Police Officers to support a situation which arises.

SB



Comments from the group

- Various crisis points are turning people away, people are getting bounced around different services
- It was raised by Simon that a person they have supported had needed mental health support, but had to wait months to be assessed, within the waiting time his mental health and physical wellbeing deteriorated greatly. There needs to be more responsive services to prevent this happening.
- Healthwatch needs to work with the CCG to ensure there is a
 parallel process of working, so that people in the community
 are being engaged and have input into the commissioning of
 the mental health services.
- Sylvie Ford said she would like to attend the meetings on a regular basis as it is very useful to hear the feedback and be able to communicate commissioning plans and updates on the services
- The group is to visit the Kingston CCG website to look at the draft mental health commissioning intentions

ALL

Tolworth Hospital Enter & View visit

- Discussion on outcomes of Enter & View visit to Tolworth Hospital (Lilacs ward).
- Discuss the Action Plan provided by Tolworth Hospital and plan next steps.
- A sub group will be formed with the task of assessing the Tolworth Hospital Enter & View Action plans.
- They will;
- Assess the Action Plans to ensure each recommendation has been addressed adequately.
- Plan follow up Enter & View visits to monitor the progress of the Action Plans.
- Sue, Mari, Toby and Alan will be on this sub group
- Sophie will circulate an invite to all group members for other people to join if they wish and will schedule a meeting date and time for the new year.

SB

- > See poster for CQC inspection of SWLSTG MH Trust (March 2016) and discuss our input
- It was raised that the link on the CQC poster does not easily



	take you to a page where you can provide feed back. This is a	
	serious barrier to public input.Sophie will raise the concern to the CQC on behalf of the	C D
	mental health task group, so it is corrected.	SB
	 Discuss feedback received from other organisations in Kingston regarding emerging themes in MH discharge, plan next steps Comments on the discharge protocol (secondary to primary care) produced by SW London & St Georges MH Trust; If something goes wrong in the persons discharge process, what is the single point of access they need to contact? Is there an appeals and accountability process? Sophie will send this question to the Trust and will circulate the response to the group It was debated as to whether the discharge feed back collected should be raised at the Health Overview Panel, but as it is already a known that mental health discharge is very poor it was not agreed that this is the right course of action. The group will monitor the discharge protocol when it comes in to force in February. Sophie will continue to collect peoples experiences of discharge and report back to the group 	SB
	Kingston Hospital Dementia Strategy feedback	
	 Sophie will circulate the Kingston Hospital Dementia Strategy minutes to all group members They are very late sending out the papers which makes it difficult for people to participate fully 	
	Any Other Business	
	 Tony reported on his attendance to the Kingston CCG Equalities Grading Event, which was grading the IAPT service (Improving Access to Psychological Therapies) to check that the service is following good practice in equality monitoring He reported it was a disappointing event and not fit for purpose due to a number of issues. Tony will send Sophie a list of issues to be sent via letter to 	TW/SB
	the CCG and raised as a concern.The group viewed to the changes to the Task Group Terms of	
<u> </u>		



Reference. Members will review the changes and will send any feed back to Sophie

The comments will be ratified at the next meeting
Graham announced that due to personal reasons he will be standing down as Chair. He will chair for the last time at the next meeting on Monday 25th January.

At this meeting there will be a vote to nominate a new Chair.

The staff team and Members of the MH task Group would like to give a huge thanks to Graham for his dedication and fantastic contribution as Chair of this group - we will miss you!!

The next Mental Health Task Group meeting is Monday 25th
January, 10am - 12 at Kingston Quaker Centre

